
2/5/2025 
 
Dear To Whom It May Concern, 
 
I am writing in support of herd protections for the wild horses of TRNP. Wild horses are an 
integral part of our Country, and protecting them is our responsibility.  If we all work together in 
every state, with every herd, we can protect and humanely manage this national treasure. 
 
In my 20 yrs of activities operating a 501c3 nonprofit horse sanctuary in AZ, I have directly 
interacted with wild horses and donkeys.  I can tell you first hand the amazing creatures they 
are, each a beautiful testimony for what our Country stands for. 
 
I urge you to please step up and advocate for this herd, and all other wild horses in your state. 
Please keep them living free, and manage them with care.  They deserve no less. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Toni Leo, Ph.D 
Arizona 


